
                                                                                

 

Dear People of God in the Archdiocese of Canberra and Goulburn, 
 
Starting June 11th, the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to 
Child Sexual Abuse will be conducting their next public hearings in 
Canberra.  
 
They will be examining the way in which the Marist Brothers responded 
to allegations of child sexual abuse in their schools in the ACT, NSW 
and Queensland. 
 
I write to prepare you for the public testimonies of the very sad 
experiences of some victims. Many of you will be shaken by these 
horrendous stories. The victims deserve our prayers and support. They 
have been courageous in coming forward. We stand alongside them. I 
attach a prayer of intercession that you may wish to use in your Masses 
in the coming two weeks. 
 
The scourge of sexual abuse in any form, but especially by Church 
leaders, is one of the great scandals of our times. These criminal acts 
are a cause of deep shame and humiliation for the Catholic Church. I 
offer my sincere apology to any victim. I commit the Archdiocese to co-
operate fully with this Royal Commission in every way possible. Please 
God, our condemnation of sexual abuse within our Church will only be 
matched by our determination to move into the future with Church 
attitudes and structures that are purified and transparent. 
 
Yours sincerely in Christ, 
 
Archbishop Christopher Prowse 
Catholic Archbishop of Canberra and Goulburn 
 
 
 
 

 



SUGGESTED PRAYER OF THE FAITHFUL 

 

As the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child 

Sexual Abuse conducts hearings in Canberra, we pray for all 

victims, especially those giving evidence. May the Holy Spirit heal 

the minds and hearts of victims. May we all work towards a world 

free from this terrible scourge. 

LORD HEAR US. 

 
 
 


